
Town of Mendon 

Board of Health 

20 Main St. Mendon 

Minutes for  

June 21, 2017 
 

Chairman Andy Fiske called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 

 

Present: Alan Greenberg - Vice Chairman, Tom Fichtner - BOH Member 

 

Location – Board of Health Office– 20 Main Street, Mendon, MA 01756 

 

Vice-Chairman Alan Greenberg made a disclosure statement that he does occasionally do 

business with the owner of 42 Millville Street, Mr. Richard Corcoran. However, Alan feels he is 

absolutely capable of making an unbiased decision. The other Board Members wholeheartedly 

agreed and expressed full confidence in Alan’s character. The Board continued as a group to 

discuss 42 Millville Street.  

 

42 Millville Street –  Mr. Corcoran reconfirmed that only the tank was installed and is being 

used a little. However, he is not sure if it is a two-compartment tank, as is a BOH requirement.  

Mr. Corcoran admitted that he installed the tank without an installer’s license and gave no 

explanation as to why he did so.  The Board requested a revised plan for the pump chamber 

changing it from a 500-gallon pump chamber to a 1,000-gallon.   

 

As for the well issue Mr. Corcoran will contact the well driller again. To date, the well driller 

has not responded. 

 

Tom Ryder will email dates for Clough school inspection but right now Monday, Wednesday 

and Fridays in July after work look good.  

 

Next meeting will be July 12, 2017. 

 

Alan made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Tom seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  

Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Approved October 10, 2017 


